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Dear Iryna, 
 

Congratulations on being accepted as an exchange student at ISA, in the framework of the partnership between 
NULES (Kyiv) and ISA Lille. 
 

You will be registered as a full-time exchange student at ISA in the first year of the Master of Science and 

Engineering program. The academic year will start on September, 1st and end on June 11th, 2021. 

We are still very attentive to the evolution of the COVID-19 situation and ISA is strictly following the French 

government and Ministry of Education’s recommendations in order to start the Fall semester in the safest learning 

conditions possible. 

We would like to inform you that as of now, all classes will be available online for students who cannot study on 

campus due to health concerns or travel restrictions. All courses will be offered in a hybrid model, combining distance 

learning with on-campus classes. Students who manage to arrive in Lille during the course of the semester (before 

September 1st or later) will be able to attend an orientation as well as on-campus classes. They will also have access to 

campus facilities and equipment and will be in contact with fellow students and with their academic advisor for 

counseling and tutoring. Of course, ISA has put in place rigorous social distancing measures to ensure the safety of all 

students, faculty and staff members. This means that students who are in Lille (both French and international 

students) will continue to follow hybrid-mode classes, depending on the size of groups and classrooms. 

We advise you to prepare your arrival whenever the situation permits as far as borders, visas and flights are 

concerned. The International Office will communicate preferred arrival dates for on-campus orientation as soon as 

possible. We will then ask you to inform us about your precise travel plans so that we can organize your integration in 

on-campus classes.  

ISA Lille is committed to maintaining a rigorous and high-quality educational program regardless of the context. As 

always, our students will benefit from our expertise, understanding and support throughout the semester. We will 

work together to adapt to these new conditions, but something that will not change is our dedication to providing an 

exceptional educational experience to all our students. 

Yours faithfully,     

 

Vira WANNEPAIN 

Erasmus Coordinator 

International Relations  

ISA Lille 

 

                                                                                


